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Dressing for the Weather 

Reminder to send a change of 
clothes in backpacks. Please bring a 

hat to school for sunny days to pro-
tect us from the sun when we are 

outside. 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dahooja Barlow Creek Families! 

 

We are well into June which means the end of the school year is 
days away! Thank you, sunachadindli, maarsi, merci beaucoup for 

a wonderful school year. I continue to grow and learn along with 

your children and am so proud of all the progress they have made. 

 

Like May, we have been focusing on all the BLAZERS for June. 

Students are recognized for being brave, learners, accepting, zippy, 
earthly, responsible and self-aware. Everyday we work to treat oth-

ers the way we want to be treated, listen and accept other points of 

view and embrace our differences as it is our diversity that makes 

us stronger.  

 

June is National Indigenous Peoples’ History Month and Pride 

Month. This is a wonderful reminder that every child matters and 

deserves to be treated equally. 

 

Sunachadindli to our Barlow Creek Elementary PAC for their ongo-

ing commitment to making our school awesome. We appreciate 

your support and generosity! You rock! 

 

Suncachadindli to all of the volunteers who have participated in 

school events this year. We couldn’t have done it without your 

kindness and time. 

 

Congratulations to our Grade 7 Grads. 

Wishing you all the best as you move 

on to your next adventure. 

 

Sunachailya,  

Ms. Danuser, Principal 

UPCOMING DATES: 

School Spirit Day—Crazy Hair Jun 16 

Library Books Due Jun 17 

Grade 7 Grad—4:00-6:00 Jun 19 

Last day for breakfast & lunch 
programs 

Jun 20 

PAC Sports Fun Day & lunch 

10:00—2:00 

Jun 20 

National Indigenous People’s 
Day @ Lhtako Dene Park 

Jun 21 

Grade 7 parent info meeting @ 
QJS 6:15-7:30pm 

Jun 23 

PAC & Student Voice Year end 
dance—11:47 

Jun 23 

Spring Parent Info Night  re QJS 
@ 6:15pm 

Jun 23 

Grade 7’s 1/2 day QJS 
Orientation 

Jun 24 

June Assembly @ 9:00am Jun 25 

Summative Learning updates 
home 

Jun 25 

Last day of school Jun 25 

First day back—early dismissal 
@ 11:18—buses are 3 hours 
early 

Sep 3 

School Pictures taken Oct 6 



Allergy Alert 

We are peanut and shellfish free. Please 

refrain from sending food that includes 

these ingredients.  

 

All SD #28 buildings are 

scent free. 

Safety Drills 

For safety we have a number of drills we are required to complete each school year. Fire, intruder/

lockdown, gas leak and earthquake drills are done throughout the year. Typically, we do not give 

advance notice of drills. If your child may need advance notice please let their classroom teacher 

know.  

LOST & FOUND 
 

Please come and check over 

our lost & found. We have 
quite a few items. Items left 

over will be donated at the 

end of the year. 

Learning Updates      Learning updates will be issued on Wednesday, June 25th.  
 

If you are unable to pick-up your child’s report on Wednesday, 
please make arrangements with the office. 

 

Learning updates will NOT be mailed home. 
 

Learning updates will be available in the office Thursday, June 
26th from 10:00am to 1:30pm that day only. 

District Breakfast & Lunch 
Programs 

 

The last day for the District Breakfast 
& Lunch Programs is 

Friday, June 20th. 
 

Please remember to send a 
lunch for your 

children for the final week of 
school. 

 
Thank you! 



HEALTHY MINDS 
 

Summer is coming, however that doesn't mean worries and anxieties 
go away for our students.  

 

• Check out https://healthymindsbc.gov.bc.ca/ for resources for edu-
cators (early years to grade 12) and parents and caregivers. All of 
the courses offered are self-paced and no-cost. 
 

• Of special interest for parents and caregivers are the Walking Along-
side Youth - Anxiety and Walking Alongside Youth - Depression 
courses. 
 

• There have also been updates to the Everyday Anxiety Strategies for 
Educators (EASE). There are now three EASE courses - EASEY 
(Everyday Anxiety Strategies Early Years), 
EASE K-7 and EASE 8-12.   
 

• BC Children’s Hospital has created a new 
Mental Health and Substance Use Lan-
guage Guide for Families and School Com-
munities https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/
gov/erase/documents/mental-health-

wellness/mhsu-language-guide-for-

families.pdf 

 UTENSILS:  

Please remember to send the 
required utensils for your 

children's lunches. 

 

Be sure to send WATER 

BOTTLES and SPOONS. 

Thanks in advance. 

https://healthymindsbc.gov.bc.ca/
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/erase/documents/mental-health-wellness/mhsu-language-guide-for-families.pdf
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/erase/documents/mental-health-wellness/mhsu-language-guide-for-families.pdf
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/erase/documents/mental-health-wellness/mhsu-language-guide-for-families.pdf
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/erase/documents/mental-health-wellness/mhsu-language-guide-for-families.pdf


Indigenous Language 

and Culture 

 

Here are some new words 

for you to practice Dakelh/

Southern Carrier with your 

children. 

 

Ndi’ talook lanezyi hoen – I 

saw ten salmon 

 

Ndi’ goh’i lhuyul – This rab-

bit is white 

 

Dain bunun – June – the 

time of summer 

 

Dain – Summer 

 

Ndi’ tsa’i dzan - This beaver 

is brown 

 

Sunachadindli – thank you 

for your kindness  

BUS PASSES 
 

Students need to be using their bus 
passes to get on and off the buses. 
The school district is legally respon-
sible for taking attendance on bus-
es. If students need a replacement 
bus pass, please contact the Trans-
portation Department at: 

           

         250-992-8361 

 

 

Bus passes are good for next 
school year. Please make sure 
your student retains their bus 
pass over the summer. 

School Supplies – September 
2025 

 

We are once again offering you an efficient, afforda-
ble and easy way to purchase your child’s school 
supplies for the next school year.   

Kindergarten to grade 3 is $50.00 

Grade 4-7 is $60.00.   

A school planner is included in these prices.  We are 
accepting cash or cheques made out to Barlow 
Creek Elementary until the end of June and again in 

the first two weeks of September. Due Sept 12th. 
                                                            



Backpack Buddies 
 

Please remember to return your backpacks before the summer 
break !! 

Other services available are: 
 

Quesnel GreenHope Society                      Nourish Food Bank  

170 Front St          Temporarily operating out of 
        West Side Fire Hall 

                                          102—345 Anderson Drive 

 

PAC NEWS 
 

Thank you to the PAC for the badminton and pick-
leball sports equipment and net! 
 

PAC Fun Sports Day—June 20 

Barlow Creek PAC is planning a variety of games 
and events for a day of fun beginning at 10:00 am 
to 2:00 pm on June 20. There will be face painting, 
lawn games, races, team relays, water games, and prizes. PAC will be providing 2 
pieces of pizza, fruit, a drink and a frozen treat to each student. Depending on what is 
left after everyone gets fed there may be more food available. Please send extra lunch 
if you don't think this will be enough for your child.  
 

The next PAC meeting is on Thursday, September 18 at 7pm in the library.   

This is an Annual General Meeting. 

Lunch Time Stars 
 

Each month students who show lunch time star behaviour by being 
quiet, eating at their seat, listening and doing a quiet activity 
when they finish eating are entered into a draw at the end of the 
month. The winners for April were Savannah Graham, Isabel 
Mosher, Logan Warner and Grayson Wood. The winners in May 
were Arlo Anderson, Clara Sandaker and Parker Lusk.  



Monthly Library Awards 

Top Library Patrons  
 

These are awarded to keen readers who regularly check out books and are enthusiastic 
about library. May’s Top Library Patrons are Malin Lawrence, Maia Trudeau, and Anika 
Yntema.  

 

Exceptional Library Class 
 

The Exceptional Library Class for May was awarded to 

Ms. Kimmie's class for consistently remembering to use their 
walking feet, being gentle with library books and for being the 

most enthusiastic singers.  

Please check your homes for any library books. 

All library books are due  

Tuesday, June 17, 2025 

BLAZERS  
 

At our April Assembly the following students were recog-
nized for demonstrating being Self-Aware. Congratula-

tions to Beau Wasstrom, Owen Leary, Quinn Everett, 
Savannah Graham, and Eamon Shanks! 

 

At our May Assembly, the following students were recog-
nized for demonstrating all seven of the BLAZERS posi-

tive behaviours! Way to go, Parker Lusk, Ryder Lawrence, Ryder Lisk, Harlow O’Flynn, 
and Bailey Reimer. 

 

The winners of t-shirts in the BLAZERS draw in May were Maia Trudeau for  her Self-

Aware Blazer for noticing how others are feeling and filling their buckets and Serenity 

Hawkridge for her Responsible Blazer for cleaning up after two students made a mess. 

The April t-shirt draw winners were Joey Apps for being Self-Aware and helping Ms. 

Marissa without any hesitation, Morris Gilks for being Accepting and including a younger 

student in the soccer game at recess, and Malin Lawrence for being Zippy and helping 

Ms. Bruce sort hot lunch plates!  



Anything but a Backpack Day 
 

Thanks to everyone who participated in our School Spirit Anything 
but a Backpack Day! We had some very creative ideas. Don’t forget 
to make your hair crazy for Monday, June 16 for our School Spirit 
Crazy Hair Day! Thanks to our Student Voice students for selecting 
the school spirit days and making the posters.  

 

 



Fire Safety House visit 
 

Special thanks to Chief Ron and Kirby for the fire house 
safety visit. Thanks for letting the grade 7s participate 



AIR QUALITY 
 

In the event that there are air quality advisories, we will use the 
guidelines below when deciding if students should remain indoors. 
 

Level 0-7 = kids go outside 

Track and Field 
 

The Barlow Creek Track & Field Team went to Correlieu to compete 
against the other elementary schools in Quesnel. Our track team 

did great and everyone represented Barlow Creek well! 

 

Thank you to all the Barlow Staff, parents 

that helped out, Correlieu and all the vol-

unteers! 

 

Some of our students placed in the top 3 

for their events.  

 

CONGRATULATIONS to all our athletes! 



Kindergarten—September 2025 
Gradual Entry 

 

Group “A” will start Thursday, Sept 4th from 8:10-10:40 

Group “B” will start Friday, Sept 5th from 8:10-10:40 

Group “A” will attend Monday & Wednesday,  Sept 8th & 10th from 8:10-2:18 

Group “B” will start Tuesday & Thursday, Sept 9th & 11th from 8:10-2:18 

Full weeks/days starting September 15th. 

On the first day parents will be invited to the computer lab to complete the Child-

hood Experience Questionnaire. Please plan to stay for 20 to 30 minutes. 



BARLOW CREEK GRADS 2024/2025  

Back row: #24 Christopher Moxam / # 88 Axel Whitford –Gillespie / #9 Dannika Williams / #6 
Maia Trudeau / #46 Beckhem Wray / #3  Niele Grudzinskas 

 

Front row: #37 Wyatt Losier / # 73 Autumn Lepetich / #35 Victor Moxam / #4 Londyn Messom / 
#26 Malin Lawrence / #14 Hunter Ward / #25 Dominik O’Flynn 

 

Maddison Nelson 

(to the left) 

CONGRATULATIONS 

YOU DID IT !! 

Grade 7 Grads 
 

We would like to wish our grade 7’s all the best at the Quesnel Junior School. Many of them have at-

tended Barlow Creek since Kindergarten.  Grads, we are proud of you, we will miss you and wish you 

many successes in the years to come.  Say HI in the mornings catching 

the bus. 



LIBRARY BOOKMARK CONTEST 

 

Ms. Sumner hosted a Bookmark Contest this year. She had 54 
entries. 
 

All students and staff voted for their favorite bookmarks. Our 2 
lucky winners are Savanna Smith-Gourlay (primary) and 
Dannika Williams (intermediate). 
 

Congratulations and thanks to all the participants.   
                                                                                    Ms. Sumner 

















Indigeous People’s Day Celebration June 21st, 2025 

 

Schedule for the Day: 

 
 

10:00am – Welcome by MC Tony Goulet 

                 - Opening prayer by Chief Clifford Lebrun and Bryant Paul 

10:15am – Traditional dancers 
 
10:30am – Lesson on Bundles and Smudging w/Johnny Morin 

 
11:00am – Grass Dancers 

                  - Metis Jiggers  
 
11:15am – Puppet Show 

 
12:00pm – Jingle Dress Dancers 
                 - Round Dance 

 
12:15pm – Cake cutting 

 
12:30pm – Lesson on Bundles and Smudging w/Johnny Morin 
 

1:00pm – Walk Out Ceremony 
                - Honouring the Graduates – Roll Call  

 
2:00pm – Closing Prayer by Doreen Patrick  

               - Clean up and Tear Down 

 












